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Angelus Letter

11 February 2021

Thursday of the Fifth Week in Ordinary Time

 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions from 4 to 5PM*
Friday Anointing Mass at 7PM* with Fr. Simone
           
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Simone
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Bede OSB
 
* Masks are required.
ANOINTING OF THE SICK MASS
 
There will be a Mass tomorrow, Friday, February 12th at 7PM at which the Anointing of the Sick will also take place. The anointing of the sick is intended to be celebrated by the faithful who, after having obtained the age of reason, have experienced the onset of serious illness, is preparing for surgery of any type, or has entered into old age.

If you do not intend to be anointed or are not accompanying someone who needs assistance or support, please consider not attending this particular special Mass as a person who needs anointing has health-related issues and is already compromised and will feel safer if they are able to experience greater social distancing. If your health is strongly compromised and you have concerns about attending this service, it might be wiser to call the parish office and set an appointment with one of the priests for anointing.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW SEMINARIAN
 
Mr. Charlie Bulger has moved in to the rectory as part of his seminary training. You may come in contact with him soon, since one of the requirements the seminary has made for his training is that he does some sort of project/ministry while he is here. He should be with us until the fall. I asked him to introduce himself to you:

Parishioners of St. Sebastian,
Hello! I’m Charlie Bulger, but you may know me as that guy in the sanctuary who sets the altar and has the matching masks. I’m from St. Mary of the Immaculate Conception Parish in Avon. I graduated from Borromeo Seminary this past Spring and before entering St. Mary’s was asked to spend a year at St. Sebastian’s. After living in the St. Irene house and serving Masses for the past six months, I have just moved into the rectory with Fr. Valencheck and Fr. Simone, so you will be seeing me around a bit more. Feel free to stop and say hi!
 
In Christ,
 
Charlie
 
Welcome Charlie! Please keep him in your prayers.

CHANGES IN THE ROMAN MISSAL
 
As reported in the bulletin this week, there are two changes in the Roman Missal. One is temporary and one is permanent. Both come into effect this Ash Wednesday.

CHANGE IN THE DISTRIBUTION OF ASHES: In light of the COVID pandemic, a temporary change in the rubrics has been issued from Rome concerning the distribution of ashes. The priest will bless the ashes saying once to the entire congregation, “Repent, and believe in the Gospel” or “Remember that you are dust, and to dust you shall return.” Then, as faithful come forward, ashes are to be lightly sprinkled on the crown of their heads. Although this method may sound odd to us in the United States, this is not an unusual form of this rite in some countries. Still, I hope that next year these things will be behind us. If nothing else, this will give us something to fuss about for a spell.

For more information here are some resources provided by the diocese: https://www.dioceseofcleveland.org/news/2021/01/21/pandemic-safety-protocols-bring-changes-to-blessing-of-throats-ash-wednesday-and-more
CHANGES IN THE FORMULA OF THE COLLECT PRAYER: The “Collect” is the name of the prayer that takes place at the beginning of Mass. You hear it after the celebrant says, “Let us pray,” followed by the opportunity for silent petitions, which are then “collected” and offered to God by the priest on behalf of all gathered. The change, which is permanent and will begin this Ash Wednesday, is in the closing formula of this prayer. We have grown accustomed to the prayer concluding in this or a similar manner: “We ask this through Christ, Our Lord, who lives and reigns with You, in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.” The change that you will pick up on is a closer translation from the Latin. From Ash Wednesday forward, the word “one” will be dropped to be proclaimed this way: “. . . Who lives and reigns with You in the unity of the Holy Spirit, God forever and ever.”

For more information on this change, go here:

The Decree: https://www.dioceseofcleveland.org/files/resources/20210204usccb-decree-on-collect-formula.pdf
USCCB Notes: https://www.dioceseofcleveland.org/files/resources/20210204usccb-decree-on-collect-formulas-accompanyingnotes.pdf
From Rome: https://www.dioceseofcleveland.org/files/resources/20210204cdwds-confirmatio-on-collect-formula-change.pdf
I remember the old liturgical books in use when I was growing up being marked up with changes and additions. “And St. Joseph, her most chaste spouse,” was added in 1921 by Benedict XV to the Divine Praises and had to be written in by hand. Joseph’s name was added to the first Eucharistic prayer in 1962 and more recently to three other Eucharistic prayers in 2013 which were added to our Missals by sticky notes! This new change, (used for example, in the Liturgy of the Hours,) is far more prevalent in our Missal. 

The reason I tell you this is that our Missals, which are very expensive, are still in great condition and will not be replaced at this time. We will simply rely on your priest’s memory to follow the new formula and eliminate this word. If Fr. Simone or I slip up as we try to become accustomed to this change, please be patient! 

SOME UPCOMING THINGS OF WHICH TO BE AWARE
 
Parish offices will be CLOSED on Monday, February 15th.

Mass on Monday, February 15th will be at 9AM.

Adoration on Tuesday from 8:30AM until 8PM.

Compline & Benediction at 7:40PM

Masses on Wednesday, February 17th (Ash Wednesday) will be at:

9AM

5:15PM - Extraordinary Form

7PM

Stations of the Cross & Benediction begin next Friday, February 19th at 7PM

 
The Confirmation retreat will be coming up on Friday Feb. 19th and Saturday, Feb. 20th in preparation for Confirmation, which will be celebrated on Friday, March 5th with Abbot Gary Hoover. Please keep our confirmands in your prayers.

 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
 
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Jeanne Conway, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Beth DeVore, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Judy Huber, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Mary Ricks, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Eugene Sawan, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Brian Walsh.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

